Gerry,

We talked last week about 44 Frognal Lane.
I've lived at 53 Frognal since 2006 — my property overlooks 44 Frognal Lane (FL)

Since | moved in there has been a family of owls that live in the grounds of 44 FL — we hear them most nights
communicating with a second family that live off Frognal Way or in the Churchyard at the end of Church Row.

I've seen the owls twice this year — most recently about three weeks ago.

I'd also like to make you aware that in the summer and early autumn months there are bats that fly around the
house.



| do not know exactly where the bats or owls nest, however | think it is important that you are aware of their
presence when considering whether or not to allow the removal of the trees in the back garden of 44 FL.

Regards

Matt McCarthy
53 Frognal
Hampstead
NW3 6YA




